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Dear Friends of SHEM,
It is past time that we sent you a newsletter keeping you informed about how things are going at SHEM.  So here goes.
First, we need to follow up on events mentioned in the last newsletter.  The Sweet Home community was very generous to SHEM during this period.  $7796.00 and 2312 pounds of food were donated during the Feinstein Challenge. $611.00 was collected at the National Day of Prayer service and 4612 pounds of food were collected during the Letter Carriers Food Drive. Our own Cindy Rice participated in the 3rd Annual Dam Run, “De-feet” hunger in Sweet Home, and came in third in her classification. Way to go Cindy!! Thank you to all who participated in these activities. You demonstrate what a great and caring community we have here in the Cascade foothills.
An upcoming event is the annual Sportsman’s Holiday Parade on July 9th. Safeway is going to enter a float and has kindly offered to let SHEM representatives ride on the float. They plan to collect food for SHEM as the float travels down the route.  Please feel free to make a contribution as the float passes by or at least smile and cheer for us.
It is now time to prepare the budget for SHEM’s new fiscal year, which begins on July 1st. Thanks to your donations, we are in a healthy financial position for our unrestricted operating expenses. 
The picture is not as rosy for the program expenses. We are being unfavorably affected by declines in funding we receive from grants. The grant for fresh milk is not large enough for us to be able to continue to provide fresh milk in every food box. Fresh milk will be provided only to households with children. The United Way allocates funding for the pantry, Manna, the closet, and for financial assistance. Their funding for 2011-2012 is only 82% of what it was this year. This will be noticed first in the $67.50 per month, which will not be available to help clients with utility assistance, propane, or prescriptions. We are still waiting to hear from the Emergency Food and Shelter Program about our request for funding for rental assistance or emergency shelter.
If you would like to have your donation dedicated to one of our programs or for a specific purpose, please indicate that on the check so that we may use your donation as you intended.
One last item is of concern to us here at SHEM. We are in need of additional volunteers. During the last few months several new volunteers came our way. But, unfortunately, health issues and vacations, plus good weather for outdoor activities, have recently reduced our numbers. If you have some time to share helping others – and having a good time while doing it – please consider helping at SHEM.  Contact Cindy Rice at 541-367-6504 to help at the pantry or visit with Linda Rowton or Mary Brendle at the United Methodist Church (845 6th Avenue) to help at Manna on Tuesday, Wednesday, or Friday afternoons.
Thank you for keeping SHEM in your prayers.
Peggy Blair and  Cindy Rice
